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A Message from the Headteacher
 
This has been a busy week in school with a variety of activities going on. 
The P5/6 children enjoyed their trip to the Food and Farming Day at Wallets Mart yesterday despite the disappointing weather and we welcomed two Primary 7 pupils from Lochrutton to Hardgate yesterday to work with our Primary 7 pupils. This was a very positive experience and we hope to plan more opportunities for this in the future.
Today the children have had good fun taking part in a variety of reading activities to celebrate World Book Day and I hope that they enjoy spending their vouchers in due course. 

From Mrs Ramage

Music / Speech Festival
We were very proud of all the children who participated in the music festival last week. Every single child had worked really hard to learn their words and they were all a credit to the school. 

We are delighted with our Certificates of Merit and Distinction which we were awarded for the P1/4 choir, our hymn singing and in the pupil conducted class. This was a great effort by our pupil conductor, Niamh, and is certainly not an easy thing to do. Very Well Done!
We also send our congratulations to Matilda Dale who won her class for playing the violin and to Jack Callander who won his class for playing the trumpet. 
Congratulations also to the King’s Grange Singers for achieving two Certificates of Distinction in the classes which they entered. 

This weekend we have children in the speech festival. Please note that I will meet the children at the Main Door of Dumfries Academy 15 minutes before the class begins. (Both Friday evening and Saturday afternoon) 
P7 Health Survey

If your child is in Primary 7, please find enclosed a letter giving information about a survey which we have been asked to participate in.

Please note that you only need to complete the tear off slip if you do not wish your child to participate.
P6 Curling

We would like to remind all the Primary 6 children of the curling session they are attending on Monday 10th March.

Appropriate clothing and footwear should be worn or brought to school as detailed in last week’s letter, along with packed lunches.
We would like to remind you that the cost of this session is £4 and money should be brought to school on Monday 10th March.
Primary 4/5 Fundraiser
Please find enclosed a letter from Orla Montgomery and Jack Chalmers in Primary 5 giving details of a future fundraiser they are planning in aid of Water Aid.

Lockerbie Manor

Thank you to all the parents who have sent in the required deposits for the Lockerbie Manor Trip.  We would like to remind all other families that deposits must be in school by 10th March at the latest.

Basketball

If your child is in Primary 5, 6 or 7, please find enclosed a flyer from Darren Malin giving details of basketball sessions at castle Douglas High School.
Parent Council Corner
We would like to remind all parents of the Parent Council “Open Meeting” being held in school on Monday 10th March at 6pm.
This is an informal meeting to give parents the opportunity to find out what the Parent Council already does to support the school and to find out how more parents can get involved. Please do come along and share your ideas over a cup of tea or coffee.

Thank you to all the parents who have completed and returned the questionnaires which we sent out. The responses are currently being collated and we will be responding to questions and suggestions raised in due course. However we hope to have a summary of the results available for including in the newsletter next week. 

We also now have our own page on the school blog. This shows our current membership, and agendas and minutes will be posted in due course.
Diary Dates
March            10     P6 Curling’s Cool
                      10     Parent Council Open Evening (6pm)
12 Sports Hall Athletics (P5/7)
13 Rugby (P6/7)

19 Sports Hall Athletics (P5/7)
20 Rugby (P6/7)

25     Parent Council Meeting (6pm)

26     Sports Hall Athletics (P5/7)
April                4      Easter Assembly (10am in school)
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